	Minute of Meeting of Colintraive and Glendaruel Development Trust Board Monday 3rd June 2013; 18.00; Colintraive Hall.


	Present:
	Charles Dixon-Spain (CDS); Sandra Wilson (SW); Jim McLuckie (JMcL); Alex McNaughton (AMcN) ; Jim Wilson (JW) 

	

	In attendance:
	Rhona Sutherland (RS); Mark Chambers (MC: departed 19.55; Sara McLean (SMcL: departed 18.30).


	

	Apologies:
	Sadie Dixon-Spain (SDS);   Colin Boyd (CB)  

	

	Previous minutes:
	Minute of the April 29th meeting approved (proposed by JMcL; seconded by CDS) 


	

	Confidential addendum:

	An account of an item of confidential correspondence is contained in an addendum to this minute.
	

	Accounts:


	RS had circulated an income and expenditure report prior to the meeting.

Electronic payments were authorised by CDS and JMcL. The current Coop Bank status issues would be investigated prior to transfer of funds. 
	RS

	Stronafian FO’s Report:
	MC had circulated his report prior to the meeting.
MC was working with the RSPB on black grouse and other species habitat development within the forest. CDS asked MC about funding for footbridge access to the forest; MC reported that Paths for All had advised that community support and usage was required for path development funding.

A letter had been received from Glendaruel Gun Club; they had decided not to pursue the offer of a site within the Stronafian Community Forest and would instead re-site the shooting ground elsewhere. The board discussed the implications of this relocation for the proposed development of woodland crofts within the forest and decided that further investigation was required.
	CDS

	Warmer Colglen:
	SMcL had circulated the new CCF funding proposal by e-mail prior to and presented the main points at the meeting. The board supported the submission of the application (deadline end July), and approved contact with Highland Birchwood to enquire about costs.
	

	Matters arising:
	Colintraive Path/Shop/ Parking 
The Colintraive shop owner would be approached regarding purchase of the whole building.


	

	
	AGM
The AGM would be held at 14.00 on Sunday 14th July 2013 and would be followed by a community meeting at 15.00.
	

	
	Cowal Way

Catriona Phillips had been appointed as the CW Intern and would commence her 10 week appointment on June 10th2013. Accommodation and transport were discussed.
	

	
	Wind Farms

The forest tenant wished to investigate the potential for renewables within the forest, in partnership with CGDT. CD viewed this as a business opportunity but JW was strongly opposed to wind farms in general and to the extension of the Glendaruel wind farm in particular. After a vote, the board supported the exploration of potential for renewables within Stronafian Forest, in partnership with the tenant.
	

	
	Housing Needs Survey

Derek Logie was unable to attend the meeting due to illness. 
	

	
	Correspondence
· A.Barker; RS to invite him to July meeting

· Invitation to SRDP meeting; RS attended.  Aim is to simplify the process with LEADER potentially having an expanded role.
· Copy of “Year of the Storm” had been received; passed to MC.
	

	AOB
	There was none.
The meeting ended at 20.35

	

	Future Meeting:


	 The next meeting was arranged for Monday 8th July 2013 at 18.00  in Glendaruel Hall (if available).


	

	ADOPTION:    
	Proposed:
 

                             
	

	
	Seconded:

	

	
	SIGNED:  

       
	

	
	Chairman:
 

 
	

	
	DATE:       

	


